MEETING REPORT
Meeting:



St. Louis County Public Health and Human Services Advisory Committee

Date:



March 17, 2021
Time:



10:00 a.m. – 12 p.m.
Place:



Webex 
Members Present:
Pat Ives, Dawn Lamping, Tony Kuznik, Kathy Heltzer, Tina Welsh, John Soghigian, Nate Sandman, Sarah Priest, 

 Amber Madoll, Terry Defoe, Cindy Lustig, 

Staff present:

Linnea Mirsch, Roger Laaskonen, John Ongaro
County Commissioners:  Commissioner Ashley Grimm
Others Present: 
Susan Michels, CHB Director 

Members Absent:
 Janet Kennedy (excused), Cynthia Kafut-Hagen, Jerry Burnes, Deb Smith,
	Topic
	Discussion
	Follow Through

	Welcome 
	Pat called the meeting to order welcomed Terry Defoe as new Bois Forte member and Commissioner Grimm – both their first meeting. All members introduced themselves. 

Review of January minutes – no additions or corrections; moved by Kathy Heltzer; 2nd by Sarah Priest; all in favor.
	Approved

	Legislative Overview (John Ongaro)
	· Described the “roller coaster” since last March – surplus going into last session, changed with COVID and new special revenue forecast in May showing $4.5B deficit – shocking; Gov Walz Emergency Powers Authority to act on behalf of the State in the COVID-19 pandemic; Statute required Legislators to come back into session to vote on Emergency Powers – which resulted in 7 Special Sessions the rest of the year (requirement when the Legislature isn’t in regular session); the Bonding Bill passed in the 5th Special Session with the Tax Bill and the Supplemental Appropriations Bill – Bonding Bill included $1.36 million for the Clarity Behavioral Health Crisis Center building
· Revenues moderated – November forecast deficit shrunk significantly; pivot to proactive legislative issues (from earlier defensive stance); February forecast again improved – from $1.5B deficit to $1.5B surplus for biennium beginning July 1, 2021
· American Recovery Plan passed by Congress with substantial funds for State and local governments; $2B to MN and $2B to local governments ($54 million to St. Louis County) – significant opportunity, US Treasury guidance being developed; opportunities – but challenge with one-time funding; 3 year timeframe;

· Senate spending released yesterday ($.5B less than Gov’s preliminary budget); House budget targets will be released next week; heading towards annual situation – as only State with divided government – headed towards challenge – austere budget or cuts in HHS from Senate – House will come out with higher spending targets 

· Described weekly meetings and work with Human Service Finance and Policy Chair Representative Schultz and the opportunity to weigh in on county issues and perspective related to policy and the omnibus bill 

· SLC Legislative Priorities – 

· Rep Olson’s HF111 for SUD IMD repayment – hearing tomorrow; 

· Need to preserve mental health funding through Adult Mental Health initiative funds – new formula in the works, risk with Moose Lake funding from State hospital closure and possible overall grant reductions – John described options and strategies;  
· Continue COVID-related HHS waivers and telehealth opportunities – separate bills moving to extend waivers and continue telehealth service delivery; bills moving on both sides 
	

	Vaccination Updates from COVID-19
	· Roger Laaskonen, PH Informaticist introduced himself and his role 
· Current snapshot of data with vaccines in St. Louis County in 2021 (about 500 in late 2020)

· Public Health role from EMS to congregate living (shelters, etc), to Educators, Childcare, 65+ and most recently the tiers in 1b – with more qualifying health conditions and essential workforce 

· St. Louis County at larger semi-permanent sites and now administering all three authorized vaccines 

· Roger shared about the mobile clinics – two units – have been all over the county targeted key populations and sites to reach harder to reach areas, priority populations, places where people have additional barriers, etc 

· MN Map from 3.12.21 showing 80% of SLC residents 65+ have received at least one vaccine dose, and growing 
· Over 60,000 first dose of SLC residents going into this week; 35,000 vaccine series complete – susbstantial percentage of the population and growing quickly 

· Statistics of the monthly summary showing our current fatality rate well below 1% in March 2021 that is directly tied to vaccine rate, especially among seniors 

· MN Eligibility for Vaccines – showed the MN graphic and walked through criteria and challenges 

· Eligibility will continue to expand – Janssen (Johnson & Johnson) expansion quickly, plateauing of other MRNA doses – will continue to change and less focus on eligibility

· Current focus on essential frontline workers and qualifying patients eligible on basis of underlying health conditions

· Public Health focus on eligible workforce segments; hospitals and clinics targeting patients 

· Everyone 50-64 will be eligible soon and any adult with any underling health condition – sign up on MN Vaccine connector! 

· Next challenge will be to work on vaccine hesitancy 

· Questions from Advisory Committee members 

· Amber Madoll – concerned about if the county doesn’t focus on people with multiple diagnoses, high-risk factors, or health risks not included in health system charts; physicians lacking information on how to forward vaccination orders to patients; gaps for people accessing within their own health systems or elsewhere; Roger shared health systems are opening up and incorporating self-attestation as to health conditions moving forward 

· Kathy Heltzer – questions about vaccine hesitancy – any ideas about percentage of population? Survey data (not highly local) shows greater degree of hesitancy across political affiliation – different than other vaccine hesitancy; not able to speak to this at the local level (yet) – still getting all doses out
· Tony Kuznik shared about his experience at Fairview – and prevalence of vaccine hesitancy; shared about parallel with resistance to the polio vaccine; could the committee have a role in this? 

· Nate Sandman asked about the county rate of 0-18 or 0-16 (the age-adjusted rates) – we will get back to him; he also asked what our goal would be? Current goal is to get vaccine out; the 85% is standard for most vaccines – but we don’t know rate for herd immunity for this virus; also talked about the end of vaccine events and the stress of wait lists and not wasting doses – SLC does have to track and report on all waste – been handled very well – minimal waste – net is positive (with extra dose of Moderna vials); time & energy to close clinics is very intensive -  
	

	Member Updates


	· Linnea shared the vaccine Q & A on our website - https://www.stlouiscountymn.gov/departments-a-z/public-health-human-services/public-health/covid-19/learn-more-about-covid-19-vaccine 
· Fond du Lac – direct distribution and different eligibility; healthcare and essential workforce then expanded to employee households, other human service staff, all reservation staff; 65+, 52+ and now current eligibility is 18+ and specific criteria – moving through vaccine distribution quickly even to employees and households of Fond du Lac; vaccination rates have been pretty good in active patient cases – 50% of active patient caseloads – now talking about scaling back on clinics because getting to threshold where don’t necessarily need the resource at this level; seeing less interest in the younger population – higher unvaccinated rate in young adults – 
· Bois Fort – 1700 doses (140 house on Vermilion, 170 in Nett Lake) – given to everyone living on Reservation in Reservation boundaries – mostly covered; some hesitancy; get direct distribution as well – followed pattern similar to Fond du Lac – most worried about employees that come into the Reservation – otherwise closed; open to employees, and employees at Fortune Bay and convenience stores, offered to affiliates – grocery stores, staff at schools, etc; purchased a mobile vaccination unit to go to Twin Cities and assist with elders and enrollees – also in Duluth area – many have gone to CAIR – 150 scheduled between Duluth and Twin Cities later this week; philosophy of “taking care of each other”- registration is open as they’ve covered all enrolled members and IHS allows Bois Fort to make those decisions about “close ties”

· Pat shared that childcare is vaccinated, received the full series; great feedback about the Mountain Iron site and coordination 

· Dawn – also very positive about Floodwood; St. Louis County connected Dawn with Essentia and then reached out to other providers – did 66 vaccinations on 2/12 and 3/12 – Essentia traveled to Floodwood – 

· Tony shared he was a lottery pick for the DECC and in an out very quickly, very organized
· John shared about Ely – and how all of a sudden in one week in late February was offered 3 different appointments and 4 different locations – it started to flow quickly; feels like a relaxed level of concern but still universal mask wearing – on a good track
· Cindy Lustig shared about her school staff all being able to get vaccine when interested 
	

	Advisory Board Updates, Terms, etc 
	· Linnea shared about the vision for continuing to move into the Advisory vision for the Board
· Outreach to members with expired terms to gauge interest in continuing to serve; then coordination with Commissioners and formal re-appointments

· Multiple vacancies to post

· Also members stepping away – we will be sure to send a note of gratitude (Mary Zupancich)
	

	Member Updates
	· Tony shared about the impacts on education programs from pandemic – as well as medical impacts of people staying home, delaying care; concern about gaps medically and educationally 
· Kathy shared that website related to our committee needs to be updated – 
· Kathy shared update about Ruby’s Pantry drive-through distribution model has ebbed and flow; feedback about Ecumen Lakeshore positive work through COVID

· Commissioner Grimm – thankful for vaccination work; hopes the Board will do strategic planning for the American Recovery Plan funding ahead; open to initiatives that she could take on – 

· Amber Madoll – still waiting for providers and the portal to be updated for broader categories – watching very closely for people with disabilities for testing and vaccine rollout – initially testing rough for testing (access, etc); health systems have been very created – St. Luke’s 1st street location helped a lot; because of that when vaccinations started that was worked out – no complaints thus far – positive evolution

· Appreciation to Commissioner Grimm for attending 
	

	
	Next meeting May 19, 10-12
Meeting adjourned at 11:45. 
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